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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 12th December  2005 
Question No. 17
 
Question :  Councillor Fintan McCarthy
To ask the Manager to indicate when it is envisaged that provision will be made in the capital budget for the furtherance of the Council’s Water Leisure strategy and to provide reassurances that the current review of the programme will in no way be used as an excuse not to put finance aside given that funding will invariably be required one way or another? 
REPLY: 

The Council’s Water Leisure Strategy was adopted by the Council at its meeting held in March 2000.

The Strategy was based on a  Consultancy report by PriceWaterhouse Coopers  who were engaged by the Council for the purpose.

Included in the provisions of the Strategy are: -

· Provision of a new swimming pool in Tallaght West

· Refurbishment of the existing swimming pool at Clondalkin Sports & Leisure Centre (subsequently changed to provision of an adjacent replacement pool approved by Council and Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism)

· Provision of a new pool at Lucan

The Strategy recommended that the pool at Lucan should be provided by means of a Public Private Partnership.

The latest date for the receipt of applications by the Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism for grant aid for non PPP funded pools was the 31st July 2000.  The Council submitted applications for grant aid for the proposed pools in Tallaght West and at Clondalkin.

The Council was successful in obtaining grant approval in the sum of €3.8 million for the Tallaght pool which is currently under construction.  It is expected that the pool will be open for business in September 2006.

A tender has recently been approved by the Council in respect of the construction of the Clondalkin pool and detailed documentation has been forwarded to the Department in relation to the Council’s claim for grant aid already approved.  It is expected that construction on this pool will commence in early 2006.

In relation to the Government’s grant aid programme for swimming pools the Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism has advised the Council as follows: -

‘The current priority in relation to the Programme is to support the proposals currently on hand and new proposals for swimming pools are not being considered at this time. However the Department is carrying out an Expenditure Review on the Swimming Pool Programme, which is examining, among other things, how the programme has worked to date, the benefits which have occurred to the areas where pools have been built under the existing programme and what amendments, if any, are required to ensure the effective and efficient delivery of the programme. It is expected that this review will be completed by the end of the year.

On the completion of that review the question of re-opening the swimming pool programme to new projects will be considered taking into account the recommendations emanating from the review. Local Authorities will be notified if a decision is taken to re-open the Programme.’ 

At the meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee on Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks held on the 16th November 2005 it was agreed to recommend to the Council that the Water Leisure Strategy be reviewed. In this regard a report will be presented to the Council early in the New Year.

On the issue of possible funding for progressing the Water Leisure Strategy this would be addressed in the ongoing Capital Programme having regard to the various other commitments in the programme.

